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27 April 2020 

Excellency, 

We, the co-facilitators of the Ministerial Declaration of the 2020 High-Level Political Forum 

on Sustainable Development, the Permanent Representative of Bulgaria, Ambassador Georgi 

Velikov Panayotov, and the Permanent Representative of Lebanon, Ambassador Amal Mudallali, 

are writing to you in reference to our letter of 9 April 2020, in which we informed you that we 

would share with you an outline for the said declaration. 

 

In this regard, we are herewith attaching a draft outline for your consideration, which was 

prepared on the basis of consultations with regional groups and written inputs from delegations on 

possible elements for the Ministerial Declaration. 

 

As announced in our letter of 9 April 2020, we intend to convene virtual informal consultations 

of the entire HLPF membership on Monday, 4 May 2020 at 10:00 a.m., to hear your views and 

comments on the outline. A zero draft will be issued in mid-May for your consideration.  

 

All delegations wishing to participate, should e-mail the Secretariat (laabas@un.org), so as to 

receive an invitation containing the link for the meeting, and indicate if they would like to take the 

floor.  

 

Please Excellency, accept our highest regards and wishes for safe months ahead to you and the 

whole UN family. 

 

Georgi Velikov Panayotov, Ambassador       Amal Mudallali, Ambassador 

  

Permanent Representative of Bulgaria                        Permanent Representative of Lebanon 

         to the United Nations              to the United Nations 
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